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Coming Events  

¶ April 26ï Last day to register 

for Civics prep class 

¶ May 3ï Last day for orders 

Latino Youth Fundraiser 

¶ May 11ï Rummage Sale 

¶ May 13ï Elder Program  

Orientation 

¶ May 27ï MCRC Closed 

¶ June 8ï HighMark Walk 

¶ June 11-13ï RSS Department 

Closed 

¶ Every Wednesday 6 to 7pm ï
coupon exchange ï Horan 

Apts 

¶ Every Monday & Wednesday 

5 to 6:30pm ï Karate ï CEC 

 

   o 

One year ago, we told you the story of a young man, Ansumana Komba Gbembo, 
who was trying to start a tailor business in Erie.  But that story was not finished.  An-
sumana shared the fact that his wife was still in a Gambia refugee camp.  This month, 
we can finish this story. 
Ansumana and his wife, Nbalu Sim-

komba Sesay were both from Sierra 
Leone, until a civil war forced them to 
flee to Ghana.  Their parents, who 
were friends, encouraged them to 
marry and in 2007, they became hus-
band and wife.  When the opportuni-
ty to emigrate to the United States as 
refugees came, Ansumana was in-
formed by U.S. officials that his wife, 
who was 17 at the time, would not be 
permitted to travel with him, since the 

U.S. did not permit wives under 18 
years of age to accompany their hus-
bands as refugees.  Nbalu describes 
this as òsad and terribleó news.  Fearful of losing this opportunity to come to the U.S., 
Ansumana travelled alone in 2009 to Erie and immediately began to work with MCRC 
Immigration Counselor, Nick Bobango, to arrange for Nbalu to join her husband 
here.  During this 3-year waiting process, Nbalu stayed with neighbors in a Ghana 
refugee camp and sold ôice-blocksõ and helped care for other familiesõ children, to 
make ends meet.  Meanwhile, Ansumana would send Nbalu pre-paid phone cards so 
that they could talk with each other every 2 or 3 months.  Nbaluõs face lights up as 

she relates how happy she was to hear her husbandõs voice and looked forward to 
the time they could be reunited.  That day finally arrived in January of 2013.  Alt-
hough, she describes herself as happy to be with Ansumana again, she continues to 
be concerned for the well -being of her parents and younger siblings in Guinea  
 
Although not a common story, neither is it unheard of at MCRCé  the story of hus-
bands and wives being separated during the refugee process.  All of us are delighted 
that this story turned out so well.  
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PA G E 2  M C R C  N O T I C I A S 

Latino Services Intern Found Growth, Reassurance in  

On-the-Job Experience  
Starting my internship at the Erie Multicultural Community Resource Center I was hoping to discover how my degree in Spanish 

could be implemented into a real world job. I was also starting to worry about my lack of confidence in my speaking ability i n Span-

ish, so I was looking for the opportunity to put myself to the test. My final objective was to find out if I could incorporat e my interests 

with my abilities and find a job that satisfied both. I quickly discovered that I really liked the idea of using my degree to be a voice for 

those who could not speak up for themselves. Immigrants who move to the United States sometimes have only very little English 

capabilities and may be too self-conscious or too scared of being misunderstood to try to speak English. I can sympathize with these 

feelings as a speaker of a second language. I wanted to be an advocate for this population, and I wanted to make their struggle a 

little less difficult. However, I was not sure what kind of job could fulfill that kind of desire. I had no experience workin g in an office 

environment either and was looking forward to the opportunity 

to experience this as well.  

My internship experience reassured me that there are jobs out 

there that will both utilize my Spanish language abilities while 

also fulfilling my desire to advocate for the non -English speaking 

population in the United States. This is exactly what they do at 

the Multicultural Community Resource Center, specifically in the 

Latino Services department where I worked primarily with the 

aging Hispanic population in Erie. I have had many great oppor-

tunities and duties during my time here. Two special opportuni-

ties were being able to participate in interpretation training as 

well as shadow a few ESL classes, which I enjoyed greatly. Some 

of my duties and experiences in the Latino Services Department 

included researching for grants that would provide money and 

resources to this community, learning and applying data analyst 

and evaluation program skills, learning case management duties 

and collaborating with the initiatives and meetings to develop 

programs for the Latino youth. Also, I had the opportunity to 

learn more about the Hispanic culture, their values and the disparities in health and education that exist within Latino Comm unities 

in the United States. Another important duty was to translate documents from Spanish to English and/or English to Spanish, for our 

clients which helped allow them to be able to express themselves even though they may have little or no English abilities.  

However, one of my most rewarding experiences was working with our clients to help them fill out their 2012 Pennsylvania Prop erty 

Tax or Rent Rebate Program application. I sat with clients and conferred with them in Spanish and filled out their application based 

on the information they provided to me. This was a very rewarding experience. I was thrilled to have to the opportunity to wo rk one- 

on-one with the clients, and I was also so excited to experience such pride for helping them with something they could not do on  

their own. The clients were so patient and understanding with me while I overcame my nervousness and gained more and more 

confidence everyday as I practiced speaking with them in Spanish.  

I gained so much confidence in my Spanish abilities because I was finally in a situation where I had to use the language or else I 

would not be understood. Jennifer Torres Del Valle is the advisor I worked directly with. She really helped me gain confidence. She is 

from Puerto Rico and speaks English as a second language. We pushed ourselves and each other every day to speak in our target 

language, and we helped one another to perfect our skills. She along with Isela Abreu-Arce (and everyone in our department!) did a 

great job creating an environment where I felt comfortable to speak in Spanish without worry of being judged. They have been so 

supportive and encouraging.  I surely would not have the confidence and ability I have today without them. I am so happy that  I had 

this experience and I feel like it will continue to benefit me long into the future.  

Isela Abreu-Arce, Latino Svcs. Section Manager, Brooke Lewis, Intern, and  Jennifer 
Torres Del Valle, Latino Svcs. Case Manager 

Congratulations to Intern Brooke Lewis who will receive her 
Bachelorõs Degree in Spanish at Mercyhurst University in 
May, 2013. 



PA G E 3  V O L U M E 3 ,  I S S U E 4  

 

Members from MCRCõs Shotokan Karate Club recently competed 
in the regional karate tournament held in Philadelphia. Five  
won medals. Congratulations to all the Shotokan competitors 
and parents who have worked hard and stepped up to every 
challenge that has been presented to them. We are all very 

proud of you.  

Shotokan Karate Club Celebrates 5 Medal Winners! 

The NASW (National Association of Social Work-
ers), Northwest Division, announced the awarding 
of the Social Work Agency for 2013 to the Multicul-
tural Community Resource Center.  At the NASW, 
Northwest Divisionõs Annual Meeting, held at Gan-
non University on 28 March, Joel Tuzynski was 
presented with the award.  The National Associa-
tion of Social Workers is national organization in 
which professional social workers have member-
ship.  At the luncheon, MCRCõs Dr. Allan Turner 
was presented with the Northwest Divisionõs social 
worker of the year award.  

MCRC Receives NASW Award 
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Your Donation  

 is Appreciated 

To make a financial gift to 

MCRC, send it to Joanna 

Cherpak, Assoc, Director, 554 

East 10th St., Erie, PA 16503 or 

donate online at 

www.multiculturalcrc.org . 

MCRC volunteer opportunities exist 
for one-time or continuing activities.  

Please  visit the  
Volunteer tab at our Website at 

www.multiculturalcrc.org.  
To inquire, send  an email to 

MCRC@multiculturalcrc.org.  Be sure 
to include your name and phone number 

mailto:www.multiculturalcrc.org

